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Thank you, Mr. Chairman,
Let me first thank the UN Controller, Mr. Warren Sach, for his introduction of the report of the Secretary-General on the proposed budget outline for the biennium 2008-2009 (A/61/576) and the Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions (ACABQ), Mr. Rajat Saha, for the report of the Advisory Committee on this matter (A/61/615).

My delegation notes that the Secretary-General’s preliminary estimate for the biennium 2008-2009 for established activities is $4,138.5 million, an increase of almost $300 million over the approved appropriations for the biennium 2006-2007 as of July 2006. We also understand that the proposed outline does not include certain items that are currently under discussion in the General Assembly or may be addressed before the 2008-2009 budget is approved. My delegation is concerned about the continuing growth in the UN regular budget, though we take note of the fact that the bulk of the increase is due to increasing costs of special political missions. We believe there should be further review of the relationship between SPMs and other UN entities operating in the same country and region, with a view of achieving greater synergies and rationalization in the UN system. We are disappointed that the Secretary-General was not able to identify ways to offset some of the overall growth in the budget. In this respect, we cannot stress strongly enough that the overall goal for the regular budget should always be zero nominal growth.

Mr. Chairman,

My delegation also questions the Secretary-General’s proposal to raise the level of the contingency fund, as it does not appear to be well justified. We support the comments and conclusion of the ACABQ on this subject and agree that the current level of .75 percent is appropriate. In fact, my delegation is ready to endorse all of ACABQ’s observations and recommendations. 

As my delegation has stated on numerous occasions, we strongly encourage the Secretary-General to fully utilize Regulation 5.6 and Rule 105.6 of the regulations and rules governing Program Planning, the Program Aspects of the Budget, the Monitoring and Implementation and the Methods of Evaluation. It is important for the Organization to have an ongoing review of the outputs and activities. As the rules and regulations state, this review should be aimed at determining which outputs and activities are considered obsolete, of marginal usefulness or ineffective. Such a review helps to ensure that the Organization’s scarce resources are being used efficiently and effectively and are targeted on high-priority programs that produce results. We look forward to receiving further information on the results of this ongoing review in the proposed program budget for the biennium 2008-2009.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

 

